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Happy Apnll [t's one of my favonte months of the year. It's as if everything comes to
life again, after winter and all the colors of the season are briliant and bold!

By the time you read this article, | will have baptized two babies. One a girl and the
other a boy. | love baptisms! They are a special sacrament, for sure, and all those
who are gathered to witness and share in a baptism are also blessed.

| think for many of us, even though we may not remember our own baptism, we
know about them through our children or grandchildren being baptized. | applaud
the parents of children these days who ask to have their child baptized. |t means
vowing to raise the child with certain values. Receiving a blessing from God, in and
of tself is enough...but promising to teach their child to pray, and raise their child to
learn about Jesus and practice a faith requires alot.

Want to hear even more good news? Dunngthe month of Apnl, | will baptize three
more children. This time, three cousins will be baptized...two boys and a girl.
Crossing fath denominations and several states apart, their extended family will
gather to celebrate this sacrament. | am eager to paricipate in their fath joumey,
especially since | was honored to officiate at the wedding for parents of one of the
boys. The circle of life continues...new life abounds_. especially in Apnl!

As you read the articles and happenings in the life of the church, please continue to
pray for Fnedens UCC. Pray that we might continue to live out our mission to serve
with joy and lovel Pray forthe leaders of the congregation and consider the ways in
which you might become involved. We need your voices, your financial suppor, and
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See you in churchl




PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE - Dolores (Dee) Johnson, Consistory President ||

| just returned from Echo Hill Store. Cherry trees are blossoming, daffodils are

sharing their beautiful yellow flowers. The earth is coming alive again. Soon

we will be cutting grass and perhaps complaining about that! Friedens LICC is

also growing and coming alive. By the time yvou read this, we will have added

two new members and had two baptisms. How great is that? Holy Week
begins on Falm Sunday, just a few days away. See below for services on Maundy Thursday,
Good Friday and Easter. We would really like you to join us!

Many things are happening. The Music and Worship Committee continues to work hard at
supplying us with musicians on sunday mornings. The Property Committee continues to take
care of our building both inside and out. The Technology Task Force is eagerly awaiting the
new mixer board that was ordered five months ago. The Mission Team continues to collect
shoes for the Peru Mission Trip. The By-Laws Task Force has received several sample copies
of Constitutions and By-Laws to use to compare and update ours. The Decorating Task
Force is creating a new bulletin board for the narthex and will hold a Zoom meeting soon.

The new speakers have been installed in the sanctuary. | think vou could definitely hear a
difference on Sunday, March 26. | hope those of you listening from home could also notice

the difference. They tell me that when the new mixer board arnves the sound will be even
better!

Two Lenten studies, “The Mindful Chrstian®™ and “Meeting Jesus at the Table™ are almost
finished. It is great to get together with other members and talk about our faith in our daily
lives.

| wish vou all a blessed Easter. | hope yvou have the opportunity to worship and to spend time
with your loved ones.

HOLY WEEK SCHEDULE r‘(

FALM SUNDAY, APRIL 2, 10:15 AM —'We will celebrate Jesus' triumphal entry intao o~
Jerusalem by gathering in the parking lot (weather pemitting) and proceeding . - _
into the church, waving palms and singing hymns of joy. Foly Wk

MALUNDY THURSDAY, AFRIL 6, 7 FM — We will share a simple meal of chicken noodle and
vegetable soup in Weidner Hall before the worship sendce. The worship service will
include the Blessing of Hands and Holy Communion.

GOOD FRIDAY, APRIL 7, 7 PM - Join us for a moving Candlelight Senvice which will include
the reading of the FPassion Stony.

EASTER MORNING, SUNDAY APRIL 9:

SUNRISE SERVICE, 7 AM — Waorship begins (weather pemmitting) in the cemetery, then
proceeds into the church to celebrate the resurrection of Jesus. Holy Communion will be
celebrated.

EASTER FELLOWSHIF, APRIL 9, 8:30 AM — Stop by Weidner Hall for coffee and light
refreshments between the worship senices.

EASTER WORSHIF SERVICE, APRIL 9, 10:15 AM — Celebrate Jesus’ resurrection with
joful mymns, the Easter Story and Holy Communion.
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[APRIL HOAGIE SALE |

THUR SDAY ORDER BY NOON
HOAGIE SUNDAY.
SALE DATE Usenarthex

Fick up clipboard or call
3-5pm 610-987-3536 %2
April 13 April 9
May 4 April 30
June 1 May 28
July @ July 2
Algust 3 July 30
September 7 September 3
October & October 1
Movember 2 Cctober 29

Remember to place your order for the April
13 hoagie sale by noon on Easter sunday,
April 9. The costfor hoagies this yearis 58
each. Pick up your order between 3 and &5 pm on
Thursday, April 13.

To the left is the calendar for the 2023 hoagie seasaon.
Extra hands to bag tomatoes and onions are still needed
from 6-8 pm on the Wednesday evening before each sale
and to bag lettuce from 810 am on the maorning of the
hoagie sale. Meed more info about helping? Talk to Linda
Schlegel (610-987-3337).

Dressing packets will NOT be induded with sandwich
orders but may be picked up when you pay for your order.
Consider sponsoring one or more hoagies for Veterans
Making a Difference.

WOMEN'S GUILD SHOEFLY PIE SALE

SHOOFLY PIE SaLE The Women's Guild will be baking shoofly pies on Wednesday, May 10. Fies
*:ﬂ are 35 each and will be available for pick-up on Thursday, May 11 in Weidner

Hall from 10 am to 6 pm. Crders must be placed by calling the church office at

o ' G10-987-3536. Please speak clearly and slowly when leaving vour message.

E! !wfi' - e

The deadline to place orders is Monday, May 1. A limited amount of pies will

be made, s0 no pies will be available without an advance order. We welcome all helpers! If
you have any guestions, please contact Veronica Schoellkopf at 610- 937-6638. Froceeds
benefit Friedens Women's Guild projects.

LOGO ITEM SALE

Contact Kaye Kegerise 570-974-1966,
Betty Hoffman 610-301-4500 or the

B% x 5% inch bamboo cutting board (512)

church office to purchase.

MNawy blue 20 ounce travel

tumbler, 100% BPA free,
double wall vacuum
insulated. Comes with 2
metal straws, a straw brush,
straw lid andsip lid {528)




MISSION TEAM - 5ue Henne & Shirley Riegel-Femeri, Co-Chairs

April focus items for the Oley Valley Food Pantry collection are pancake mix (32

0z boxes only) and pancake syrup (24 oz plastic bottles anly). Items can I:re

dropped off at our April 15 Drive-Thru Drop-Off collection in the church parking I|:|t

from 9 to 11 am, or brought to church on any Sunday and placed in the -
appropriately mark:ed boxes in the narthex. The monthly food pantry distribution date is
Wednesday, April 19.

V%ﬁ At the time of this writing, we have 86 completed bags of shoes. The shoe
gg%\‘, . collection continues until April 30, so please continue to spread the word to
:f_f family, friends, and coworkers or anyone who wishes to clean out their closets
and donate their new or gently used shoes to our fundraising project for the Peru Mission Trip
in August. Shoes can be brought to church on any Sunday, or they can be dropped off at the

April 15 Drive-Thru Drop-Off collection in the church parking lot from 9 to 11 am.

The Peru Mission Trip Crew has sold 393 sandwich coupons for The Shop located on Main
Street in Fleetwood as of this wrting. The goal was to sell 600 sandwich coupons, 5o you will
have to wait until the May newsletter to find out if we reached our goal or notl

The Mission Team's monthly Special Offering to be taken on April 9 will benefit  #7

several environmental groups in honor of Earth Day. if environmental groups JT{?HK
or projects are your passion, please consider making a donation to either Hawk

Mountain, Red Creek Wildlife Center, or Berks Mature by indicating the group ff}‘}'}'}ﬂj
of your choice under OTHER on vour offering envelope.

7 The Pem Mission Trip Crew is sfill looking for people to join us on our trip in
Eml W August. There are seven people committed to the trip. In order to fulfill one of
the requirements made by Fuller Center, we must have at least eight people
going on the Peru trip. If you or anyone you know of is the least bit interested in
experencing what it's like to help others in a different culture/country, please speak to Sue
Henne, Lynn Boyer, or Brian Ott ASAP. We will be making flight arrangements the end of
April ar very beginning of May, 50 we need to know by the end of April how many people are
definitely going on the trip. If anyone has guestions or needs more infonmation about the frip,
please speak to one of the previously mentioned people at your eardiest convenience.

Consider donating new or gently used clothing, including socks, to help those in » .
need served at/by the Kennedy House in Reading. Items can be placed in the box *
located under the staircase in the narthex labeled Kennedy House. If you have B e i
any gquestions, contact Sue Henne. e

We continue to collect cut coupons, used ink jet cartridges, greeting cards, and
eveglasses. Place your items in the labeled boxes under the staircase in the narthex.

SPRING YARD SALE - Lynn Boyer ||

Spring cleaning? Let us helpl A Yard Sale to benefit the Peru Mission Trip will be held on
Saturday, May 13 from 7 am to 2 pm. We are accepting donations of gently used items to
sell. Drop off items Sunday moming or contact the church office at 610-987-3536 to make
arrangements for drop off. We are also offering inside and outside spaces to sell vour own

items. We have tables or vou are welcome to bring your own. If you want to use an outdoor
Lontinued on Page 5




SPRING YARD SALE - Continued

canopy, you are welcome to bring your own as inside spaces are limited.
There will be breakfast and lunch available for purchase. To reserve a
space, contact Lynn Bover at 610-587-7442. Flease leave a message

* " detailing how many spaces you need (inside or out) and i you need to
borrow a table.

|| SAVE OUR PLANET

Easteris atime of new fife. We can give new /ife to items through recycling!
Mo longer wanted small appliances can be donated to homeless shelters or ®
other charities.

Large appliances that are still working will be picked up by the Habitat for Humanity
Restore which will revitalize them for resale, using profits for their renovation projects.

Libraries accept book donations yearround.

Latex paint can be reused andfor combined with other latex paints andf/or donated to
schools, churches, or theater groups.

Gently used stuffed animals and dolls can be donated to animal shelters or given to fire
companies who distribute them to children in need in of comfort.

Wine corks can be recycled by calling 610-823-8427 in Shillington (Rebel Hive Meadery)
for drop-off hours.

Cut old tires in half to hold vour coiled garden hose, or use a whole tire to make a swing for
wvour children.

Hang an old shoe bag on a wall outside as a planter for herbs and/or succulents.
Coffee and tea grounds can fertilize plants, deodorize the fridge or exfoliate skin.

HAFPY EASTER! HAPPY EARTH DAY HAPPY RECYCLIMG!

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY

Do you knit or crochet or know somebody who does? Friedens is

beginning a Wrapped in Love Prayer Shawl Ministry. This ministry is an

opportunity to care for others through knitting and crocheting. Shawls

-.';-__'_'-':’Z{:: will be given to those who are sick, grieving, hurting or going through

- life’s changes. The shawi maker begins with prayers and blessings for

the redpient. Upon completion, a final blessing is offered before the shawl is sent on its way.

Any talent from beginner to advanced is welcome. 5Simple patterns are provided or use a

pattern of vour own. Mot crafty? Donations of varn are also accepted. Contact Fastor Corrne
ar Denise in the church office at 610-987-2536 forinformation on how to get started.

MARK YOUR CALENDAR |

Due to Easter Sunday falling on the second Sunday in April, the Children's

Message during worship and Sunday School will take place on April 16.




FEBRUARY FINANCIAL SMAP SHOT - Cindy Conrad, Treasurer
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| IN OUR PRAYERS

Flease keep the following members and friends in your prayers: : \Q
Joe Bilski, 5andra Funderburk, Rev. Elton Richards, Skip Stotesbury (son in-

law of Sam MchMaster), George Pechin (brother of Dawn Bonz), Kathy

Weidner, David Adams, Scott Youse (son of Linda Youse), the Georgette Bush

(friend of Dawn Bortz), Sara McMaster, Ray Monyer, Haleigh Ott (greatniece

of Sara Mchasier).

Military PrayerList: Flease keep all those serving to protect our country in your prayers.

NOTES OF THANKS |

_ A beautiful Great Fyrenees, Kip often stole the hearts of potential

\ K adopters. Unfortunately, looks weren't enough to land him a home guickly

W= and for more than 6 months, Kip waited for his forever family at the Animal

Rescue League. Mot only is owning a 2 year-old large breed like Kip a

serious commitment, but he also suffers from Lyme's disease and a

severe skin infection. Mot only did he need constant training and exerdse, but he also

extensive ongoing medical treatment. Kip's long wait for a home turned out to be worth it. A

couple from outof-state drove all the way to the ARL to meet him. It was love at first sight, to

the point where Kip left the shelter wiggling all 90 pounds of himself in sheer exciternent. Now

he is thriving in his new home full of love. Your support helps pay for the long-temm care of

animals like Kip. We cannot thank you enough for your recent generous gift of $124. We will

make sure to use it for more deserving and innocent animals in need. Your compassion

touches us and we couldnt provide this safe have without voul - Ashley Mikwsky Chief
Development Officer, ARL

When a youth is placed at Bethany Children's Home, they are scared, angry, and without
hope. Most come with the clothes on their back and may have a small bag of personal
belongings. Though it may be difficult for them at first, our youth begin to see that there are
many new opportunities available to themn at Bethany. Every resident not only receives the
most basic needs of food, shelter, and clothing, but also opportunities to learn new Iife skills.
They can attend school, participate in art, music and recreation programs, workfvolunteer in
the community, and build new friendships. Through these programs they can regain control of
their life and set a new path for their futures. Thank you for your recent generous gifts of
totaling $300 to Bethany's Brighter Future Fund. Your special gift will provide ocur youth with a
new foundation to become empowered young adults with positive goals. - Camiyn Shullz
Spano, Director of Development, Bethany Children’s Home

| BAPTISM

Rylee Micole Conrad received the sacrament of baptism B
on Saturday, March 25, 2023. 5he is the daughter of
Justin & Andrea Conrad and granddaughter of Craig and
Cindy Conrad. Children are a blessing from God and we
celebrate Rylee as she takes the first step on her faith
joumey.




| PHOTO CONSENT |

Frequently we take pictures to use in the newsletter, on our website or on social media. We
assume that you have given your pemmission to use photos of you or your children for the
purposes of telling the story of life at Friedens UCC. If you are opposed to having your picture
taken and possibly used in this way, please let us know by contacting the church office at
office@friedensuccoley.org. Include your name (and/or names of your children) and contact
information along with a statement revoking pemission to publish photos.

| FRIEDENS PHOTOS |




| FRIEDENS PHOTOS - Continued |







